MARYLAND REAL ESTATE COMMISSION

500 North Calvert Street

Baltimore, MD 21202

Mission: Protecting the health, safety, and welfare of the public 

through examination, licensing, and regulatory activities regarding real estate

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

November 19, 2014, 10:30 a.m.

Highlights from the meeting:

Current license count 39,029
September GF balance $1,396,056.13
October GF balance $1,392,896.29
Property management legislation still under review
Public query for all of DLLR, except Office of Financial Regulation, will be going in to effect

PRESENT:


Commissioner J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair (Industry)


Commissioner Anne S. Cooke, Vice Chair (Industry)

Commissioner Robin Pirtle (Consumer)

Commissioner Georgiana Tyler (Industry)

Commissioner Karen Baker (Consumer)

Commissioner Liliana Robeson (Consumer)


Commissioner Marla Johnson (Industry)


Elizabeth Trimble, AAG, Counsel


Katherine F. Connelly, Executive Director


J. Steven Long, Assistant Executive Director


Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator


Charlene Faison, Education Administrator, Session Recorder 

ABSENT:

Commissioner William Neary (Industry)
PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE:


Mark Feinroth, MAR


John Harrison, AACAR

Bob Johnston, AACAR

Brian Weeks, OAG, DLLR
CALL TO ORDER:


J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:34 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Motion (made by Marla Johnson, seconded by Anne Cooke) To approve the minutes of the October 15, 2014 business meeting.  Unanimous approval.

REPORT OF COMPLAINTS/ADMINISTRATIVE DISMISSALS:


Motion (made by Georgiana Tyler, seconded by Marla Johnson) To approve the Administrative Dismissals for the month of September 2014.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Education – Georgiana Tyler, Chair
· For the month of October 2014, PSI administered 715 salesperson and 43 broker exams, compared to 598 sales and 48 broker exams in October 2013.
2. Legislative – Marla S. Johnson, Legislative Chair
· Property management legislation still under review.
· Chairman D’Ambrosia inquired about any legislation being proposed by MAR.  Mr. Feinroth reports that MAR is working on an agency bill from the industry point of view, working on expanding definition of what type of entity can receive commissions, and a bill on continuing education to change the agency requirement from every four years to every two years.

COMMENTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR:  Katherine F. Connelly
1. Current license count totals 39,029, of which 4,345 are brokers, 3,078 are associate brokers, 30,349 salespersons, 549 branch offices, 87 reciprocal brokers, 25 reciprocal associate brokers, and 175 reciprocal salespersons.  Of the total count, 1,795 are inactive.

2. The Guaranty Fund balance as of September 2014 is $1,396,056.13 with a total paid out in claims of $0.00. The Guaranty Fund balance as of October 2014 is $1,392,869.29 with a total paid out in claims of $13,822.50.
3. Exams given in October were 715 for salesperson and 43 for brokers.
4. Ms. Connelly and Steve Long have completed the PSA message on safety.  Thanks are also extended to Charlene Faison, for being one of the actors, Berkshire Hathaway for the use of their office, Chris Ellis for the use of her home and Brenda Carl, a licensee, for agreeing to do the voice-over for no fee.  Final approval is being sought from the Commissioners.  Research is being done with Summar Goodman, Deputy Director of Communications and Media Relations, as to where it will be broadcasted.
5. The public query for all of DLLR, with the exception of Office of Financial Regulation, will be going into effect.  It will be on our webpage and DLLR’s home page.
6. Review of article from Washington Post, Md. Regulation discourages referrals by real estate agents.

7. Immediately following today’s meeting, Ms. Connelly will be traveling to Chicago to officially assume the position of President, ARELLO.

COMMENTS FROM COUNSEL:    Elizabeth Trimble


Review of revised draft to MAR questions.  Commissioners will look at the embedded links in draft and advise if further revisions are necessary.
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COMMENTS FROM CHAIR:  J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia
1. Chairman D’Ambrosia suggests it is time to review, and possibly update statute (17-512) referring to types of corporations, LLCs, etc. that can be formed and have a commission paid through them. 

2. Mr. D’Ambrosia was in a liaison meeting at NAR’s Convention in New Orleans where coming soon ads, pocket listings, Trulia, and Zillow were discussed.

3. Noted that, according to survey from NAR, 81% of companies in U.S. only have two people or less.
4. Ms. Connelly poses the question of whether Town Hall Meeting should be offered next year.  Commissioners agree they should be offered every other year. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.   The next monthly business meeting is Wednesday, December 17, 2014.

APPROVED AS PRESENTED ____________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
APPROVED AS AMENDED ______________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
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